
The Town of Otsego Town Board held a Special Meeting on the 13th day of October 2023 at 

9:00 AM at the Town Building in Fly Creek, NY. 

 

Town Board Members Present: 

Benjamin Bauer  Supervisor 

Chris Kjolhede  Councilperson 

Deb Dalton   Councilperson 

Matthew Zwissler  Councilperson 

Tom Hohensee  Councilperson 

 

Also Present: 

Pamela Deane  Town Clerk 

 

Supervisor Bauer presented the Salt Shed Bids that were opened October 12th.  The Bids were 

as follow: 

 

 EASTMAN:    $ 356,000.00 

 UPSTATE COMPANY:  $ 362,400.00 

 CLARK COMPANY:  $ 287,391.00   

 

The Town Board reviewed the Bids. 

 

MOTION by Councilperson Kjolhede, seconded by Councilperson Dalton, to accept the low 

bid of $287,391.00 offered by CLARK COMPANY. 

 

MOTION CARRIED:  All were in favor. 

 

Supervisor Bauer submitted the 2024 Tentative Budget for the Town Board to review and 

discuss. 

 

After a short discussion the Town Board scheduled another Budget Workshop Meeting on 

October 19th at 8:30 AM 

 

The meeting ended at 10:29 AM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Pamela Deane/Town Clerk 

 


